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§Mr. Messer 

asked the Minister of Health whether he is aware that many blind people who went into the reception areas under the Government scheme have returned to their homes because of their inability to live on the grant made to them as well as meet their liabilities at home; and whether he will take steps to deal with this situation with a view to preventing the return to danger areas of blind people?

§Mr. Elliot 

I am aware that a proportion of blind persons who were evacuated under the Government evacuation scheme have since returned to their homes. It is for the local authorities, either directly or through the agency of voluntary organisations, to make such provision as they may think appropriate for the welfare of blind persons. Certain evacuation authorities are considering the grant of extra assistance to blind persons in respect of their obligations in their home areas, and I understand also that some local authorities and voluntary societies are examining the possibility of setting up new workshops to provide employment for the blind in reception areas. I have, however, no authority to give any directions in the matter.
16th November

Mr. Groves 

asked the Minister of Health whether he is aware that approximately 90 blind persons have been evacuated from West Ham and are now domiciled at Oxford, and as a consequence they are suffering a reduction of three shillings per head per week domiciliary assistance; and whether, as the cost of living in Oxford appears to be no less than in West Ham, he will make the necessary arrangements to see that these blind people suffer no financial inconvenience as a result of the evacuation?

§Mr. Elliot 

The rates of domiciliary assistance paid to blind persons are a matter for the decision of the local authority concerned and I have no power to give any directions in the matter.

I understand that the practice of the West Ham Borough Council is to pay domiciliary assistance to blind persons evacuated from their borough at a rate based on that current in the reception area adjusted according to the needs of the case but I have no doubt that they will give consideration to any cases of special hardship which may be caused by the uniform application of this rule.
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